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This Week – Thursday 23rd August 2001


5:30 for 6 pm at The Boathouse, 326 Wakefield Quay, Nelson.





KEITH de DULIN





District Governor’s Club Visit





PARTNERS NIGHT








Apologies & guests please to Glasgow Harley. 


Fax 546 9355, Phone 548 7129 or email < glasgow.harley@clear.net.nz > before 10 am Thursday 


�
23rd August�
30th August�
6 September�
�
Speaker �
Keith de Dulin


District Governor’s Visit�
Committee Meetings�
Dr Neil Cherry


Weather Patterns�
�
Host�
Chris Jagusch�
Bruce Kaye�
Robert Leighs�
�
Thanks�
Ian Cameron�
Peter Ellis�
Jeremy Glasgow�
�
Sergeant�
Rob Stewart�
Ian Turner�
Tim Miller�
�
Duty Sergeant�
Keith Ercolano�
Norm Williams�
Glenn Roberts�
�
Fellowship�
John Molyneux�
Rory Langbridge �
Alan Black�
�
�
Graeme Robertson�
Dick Vining�
Heinz Schwarze�
�
Attendance�
Peter Ellis�
Jim McNabb�
Richard Wells�
�
�
Sari Hodgson�
Terry Horne�
Ian Bagley�
�
Greeter�
Lindsay Hay�
Kevin Hill�
Peter Johnson�
�
Reporter�
John Reid�
Garth Gavin�
Brian Neill�
�
Raffle�
Bruce Kaye�
Brian Kidson�
Keith Martin�
�
Grace�
Rex Morris�
Peter Noonan�
Grant Pinkham�
�
Parting Thought�
Richard Wells�
Alan Winwood�
John Bealing�
�
Presidents Guests:  Rex Morris (22nd), Wayne Logan, Francis Day, Gary Parkinson						August is Membership & Extension Month   		           		





�
Notices





The National Anthem


The ballot  supported the singing of  the National Anthem in Maori by a ratio of  2 to 1.  ( 36 votes for, 17 against)





Rotary Triathlon


Alan Winwood reported that the Bell Trophy had been retained for the Club by the  successful efforts of the A Team, who had however been beaten on the day by the B Team !!





Subscriptions


Treasurer Chris Page has a reminder for those who have not yet paid their Sub.





The Presidents Pen





From this months DG newsletter.





There is a Rotary Friendship Exchange going to District 1040 - West and North Yorkshire, in July 2002.  





You can have your own before and after plans, but for 2 weeks you will be hosted by Rotarians in this beautiful part of England.  Earlier this year 6 couples traveled here from this area.  





Only 6 couples will take part, so be in.  





This is another way for Rotarians and their partners to experience the internationality of Rotary and share in a cultural experience.  As Rotarians we provide these opportunities for others (GSE, students, ambassadorial scholars), here is one way we can be part of it.  





Don't delay, contact Owen McDowell,


40 Cameron St, Ashburton,


ph 03 308 5713, fax 03 308 5274 


or email <rome.mcdowell@xtra.co.nz>





Last meeting 





Guest Speakers   





RAY WILSON and MARGARET PARFITT presented the GSE teams tour to Bavaria with a fascinating description and slides of their experience of the scenery, architecture, history, culture, economy, cuisine and beverage of South East Germany.





Ray reported a cohesive professional team who became great friends and served Rotary and New Zealand admirably. "We can be proud of our Margaret as a hard-working excellent member,"





District 1840 has subs of $600 pa, NO Sgts !!! No set meals - by meeting in Cafes they buy individual meals from the menu.  Guest speaker presents first.





They saw it all - castles, palaces and churches, buildings 1000+ years old, clothing 560 years old and still worn at Festivals, manicured farms without animals to be seen as all indoors, no fences, factories, museums and breweries. 





They climbed the Bavarian Alps, joined the Beer Festivals, and shared the spa on pensioner perks day when all must be nude.





They found a prosperous economy heavily dependent on EEC farm subsidies, a safe clean environment and a kindly people who fly their flag with pride.





Margaret reported on her vocational experiences in an area where her role is shared by three separate services  - police, council and school.   There are hundreds of kms of cycleways of 3metres width, many pedestrian precincts, NO multi-media advertising on road safety, cell phone use illegal in cars, GPS in cars with voice commentary directions if the destination is pre-loaded, and traffic information bulletins that over-ride any radio or CD programme playing.    Traffic behaviour is based on education of the young children, and regulation of the adult.  Her knowledge is already feeding into two planning projects locally.  





Great show Margaret, and our thanks for representing us so admirably.





Attendance


Present:48 Apologies:33 Leave:7 Silent:1 





Make-ups: Nil


Visitors and guests: Margaret and Carl Parfitt, Joy and Ray Wilson, Ruth Neill, Stella Glasgow, Clare West, Martin deRuyter





  





Parting Thought


from Jeremy Glasgow





 “It is better to receive half of something, than all of nothing”








Don’t forget, this week is partners night!!





Make up options





Nelson Central – Mondays at 6pm, 


RSA Club, Phone 548 7057


Richmond – Mondays at 6pm, 


Waimea T&C Club, Phone 543 9179


Stoke Tahuna – Tuesdays at 6pm, 


Ocean Lodge, Phone 548 5179


Nelson West – Wednesdays at 6pm, Contract Bridge Club, Phone 548 7655


Motueka – Thursdays at 6pm, 


Swan Hotel, Phone 03 528 7009








Reporter: Bruce Kaye


Editor: Dick Taylor <nelson@rexel.co.nz>


